Comment on Stage 2 of Screen Australia’s review of operations from Roger Dunscombe 

As an experienced secondary Media Studies teacher (and Chair ATOM Vic) I am writing to support Screen Australia’s Digital Learning sites and to highly recommend that their present staff and scope be maintained. This is a unique resource for teachers and students that enriches students’ learning about Australia’s film heritage, particularly in Media Studies. There is no other resource so easily accessible and so rich in visual materials that both informs and help students create their own documentaries and new media. Many of the clips and accompanying educational support resources in the Digital Resource Finder are  written for Victorian teachers and so are relevant and immediately useful in a classroom situation. We are finding that the resources are very engaging for students. There are a large number of resources for English and Media online on the site which provide teachers and students with unique insights into Australian life of past decades. These allow for many opportunities to deconstruct the ways in which documentaries were produced: the conventions (use of voice overs, styles of interviews etc..),codes (how the subjects were framed, the shots used, editing techniques, lighting and sound) and iconic Australian images of the landscape, the outback, family life, cities and migrants.

Anna Grieve, the Executive Producer of Screen Australia’s Digital Learning and her team have consulted and engaged widely with the education sector to ensure that the materials are exactly what teachers want. Her vision and ability to engage teachers and students are the key elements to the site’s success. The Digital Learning site should be retained in its present form and administered by the team who have created it and made it successful.

Yours Sincerely

Roger Dunscombe 

Chair Australian teachers of Media

Head of Arts Melbourne Girls' College

